Community Consolidated School District 46 Avon Center School

Mr. Chris Wolk, Principal 1617 N. Route 83, Round Lake Beach, Illinois, 60073

Phone (847) 223-3530

FAX (847) 223-3532

October 17, 2016

Dear Avon Parents and Guardians,

Monday, October 31st at 1:00pm is the Annual Avon Halloween Parade and Parties. Please refer to the information on the next page for details.

If you would like to volunteer in your child's classroom please sign up with the classroom teacher. To keep the parties focused on the students, only parents who have signed up for the party will be allowed to the classrooms.

- Cold and Flu season is upon us. In order to keep students and staff healthy please keep a sick child at home. Children can return to school after they are 24 hours symptom free. (CCSD 46 Parent Handbook p. 27)
- As we enter Fall and Winter and the weather cools off, please make sure that students are sent to school with the appropriate jackets, hats, and gloves. We do not have any extra clothes. Please see the CCSD 46 Parent Handbook p.37 for details on Recess during the Winter.
- I wanted to remind parents that when car riders are being dropped off in the morning that if you arrive after 8:00am you must park and walk your child into the building and sign them in.

To see more about what we do at Avon please follow us on Facebook (Avon Center School) and Twitter (@AvonNovas).

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

- 10/19 Picture Retake
- 10/20 Wellness Night
- 10/21 No School

• 11/4 - PTF International Night

Educationally yours, Mr. Chris Wolk Principal

Halloween Parties and Costume Parades Monday, October 31, 2016

Costumes

- Costumes must be school appropriate.
- No weapons or masks are allowed
- Please be mindful that some students/families may be offended by the representation of witches, ghosts, vampires, devils, werewolves and goblins.

Parade and Party

- Children may wear the base of their costumes (pants/shirts) for the day. The remainder of the costume will be put on prior to the parade.
- An afternoon parade will take place from 1:00 1:20. Depending on weather the parade will be held outside. Parents are welcome to attend the parade and observe the outside portion of the parade.
- All visitors MUST sign in at the office prior to entering the building.
- Your child's classroom teacher will notify you in advance of the party if you will be helping with the Halloween party. We would like to afford all parents the opportunity to help with at least one classroom party this year.
- · We will have a check-in/sign-out for classroom party volunteers. Please indicate if your child will be going home with you as a car rider. All car riders will be dismissed at 2:10 to avoid a back up with the buses.



PE NEWS

Avon's annual Wellness Night is Thursday October 20th from 6:00-8:00 at Avon School. This year our Wellness Professionals include: Fitness Pursuit, Round Lake Beach Police Department, American Cancer Society, Sam Gwaltney RN, Lori Issacs (District #46 nurse), Eric Smyth (Dentist), Mrs. Butts (art project), Mary Garcia Lions Martial Arts Academy, and Todd Bitzer PT/OCS Modern Athlete Physical Therapy. We hope to see you there!

Avon students will also be able to bring in candy from trick or treating the week of October 31st-November 4th. The candy will be sent to our USA troops. More information will be sent home soon.

Students have been working hard in PE. They are participating in various games and activities that are helping them develop their cardiorespiratory endurance.

Fou're Invited

Who: Parents and Families of Title I Students at Avon and Prairieview

What: Title I Information Night

When: Thursday, October 20 from 5:30-6:00 p.m.

Where: Avon Center School

Why: To learn about Title I and review the policies and compacts

Contact: Title I coordinator- zarras.barbara@d46.org

Working together to achieve success



Trabajando juntos para lograr el éxito

Quién: Padres y familias de estudiantes de Título I de las escuelas Avon y Prairieview

Qué: Noche de Información sobre Título I

Cuándo: jueves, 20 de octubre de 5:30-6:00 p.m.

Dónde: Escuela Avon

Por qué: Para obtener información sobre el Título I y revisar las políticas y pactos

Contacte a la Coordinadora del Título I - zarras.barbara@d46.org